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ARCHITECTURAL DESCRIPTION 

The Clarendon Methodist-Episcopal Church South was designed in 1912 by John 
Gaisford of Memphis . Gaisford specialized in building churches for the 
Methodist - Episcopal Church South from 1905-1918 in different parts of the 
south. Most of his buildings also featured the same Classical Revival style 
used in the Clarendon Church. The large brick structure features a prominent 
two-story sanctuary mass surrounded by one-story classroom spaces. The large 
sanctuary mass has a clay tile roof of four intersecting gables, upon which 
rests a large dome which is crowned with a decorative spire . The building's 
main entry is at the east gable and features an elaborately decorative form 
supported by two large Ionic columns which rest upon a flight of steps. The 
gabled form's pediment area has a large semi-circular stained glass window 
with decorative concrete mouldings at the eave point . The landing at the top 
of the steps is decorative terrazzo. The double wood entry doors have stained 
glass panels with stained glass side lights . The north, south, and west walls 
all contain three bays, a central two-story gabled mass flanked by one-story 
masses . 

STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE 

The 1912 Clarendon Methodist-Episcopal Church South is one of the most 
impressive structures and one of the oldest churches in the town. The 
Clarendon Methodist Church was organized in 1845 at Shady Grove Campground two 
miles east of Clarendon. They moved into town during the 1850's, and held 
services at various locations. Their first building in Clarendon was built on 
Second Street in 1885 . This building burned in 1911, and the present lot was 
purchased on Third Street from Parker C. Ewan in 1912 . The present church was 
completed later in 1912 using two local contractors named Graham and Boyles . 
The architect was John Gaisford from Memphis . Gaisford was an English 
immigrant who arrived in America in 1901, and worked out of Memphis from 1905 
until his death in 1918 . In 1911, Gaisford published a book for the Meth­
odist - Episcopal Church South entitled HQ~-~Q-~Milg_~h~-~hML~h. In the book, 
Gaisford emphasized the Classical Revival style. He used this same style to 
design Methodist Churches throughout the South, as well as the Mississippi 
County Courthouse in Osceola, Arkansas in 1912. The interior of the church 
was damaged in the 1927 flood, but the exterior remains intact and largely 
unaltered. 
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3. Classification 

Dappeal 

Category Ownership 
Public Acquisition 
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Accessible 
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5. Location of Legal Description 

6. Representation in Existing Surveys 

Has this property been determined eligible? 

7. Description 

Condition 

D excellent 

Ogood 

Dfair 

D deteriorated 

D ruins 
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Dyes Dno 
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D unaltered 
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D summary paragraph 
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